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To the kind attention of  
The Bureau of Russia 

27 bld. 3, Lusinovskaya str. 
115093, Moscow 

Russia 
 
 
 

Brussels, 10th November 2017 
 

 
Concerning: Article 7.3 authorisation - RUS Bureau - Georgia and Kazakhstan - 2018 
 
 
Dear colleagues,  
 
This is to inform you that the Management Committee approved, on 26th September, your Bureau’s 
request for authorisation to issue Green Cards for vehicles registered in Georgia. The authorisation will 
enter into force on 01/01/2018 and will be valid for one calendar year thereafter (i.e. until 31/12/2018 
inclusive).  
 
At the same time, in accordance with the approval procedure under the Explanatory Memorandum under 
Article 7.3 of the Internal Regulations, your Bureau’s authorisation to issue Green Cards for vehicles 
registered in Kazakhstan was renewed for the following year, i.e. 01/01/2018-31/12/2018 inclusive.  
 
Please note that this authorisation is granted under the conditions that (and remains valid as long as):  
(a) the Bureau of Russia is not under “Monitoring” status; and  
(b) the reinsurance covers of the Bureau of Russia and/or any of its members authorised to issue 
Green Cards for vehicles registered in Georgia and Kazakhstan extend to this activity (including for false or 
unauthorised Green Cards, whether guaranteed by the Bureau or by its member(s)).  
If, at any time in the course of the period of validity of this approval, these conditions are not or no longer 
fulfilled, this approval shall automatically terminate as of the date of such non-fulfilment.  
 
By force of obtaining this authorisation your Bureau renounces the right to invoke Article 9.2 of the Internal 
Regulations (non-application of a Bureau’s guarantee for a Green Card relating to a vehicle not legally 
registered in your Bureau’s country) for any Green Cards issued, or purported to be issued, under the 
authority of your Bureau.  
 
Please also note that, according to the same approval procedure, you are expected to provide annual 
statistical data about the number of Green Cards issued and claims incurred during the previous year. This 
will most likely be organised in the framework of the CoB annual enquiry on Green Cards issued by 
Member Bureaux in countries where no Bureau exists (usually sent out in the first trimester of every year); 
from 2018 onwards, we plan to provide you with an updated template that will include claim statistics.  
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If your Bureau is willing to maintain the authorisation for the subsequent years, you are also required to 
express your request to that effect every year. For organisational purposes, may we ask you to keep this in 
mind and express your request for the following year at the latest in the beginning of the third trimester of a 
given year (i.e. July 2018 for the approvals of 2019). 
 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Greet Floré 

 

  
 
 


